
Meeting 5 Note – Atmore, AL. 

Due to inclement weather at numerous locations across the country that resulted in cancelled flights as 

well as various health issues of the committee members, a quorum of committee representatives 

necessary to conduct official committee business was not reached at the scheduled meeting in Atmore, 

AL.  AS a result, no official committee business was conducted.  However, the committee members that 

were present spent the scheduled time in workgroups discussing and developing work product for the 

NPRM.  Minutes of the workgroups can be found on this site under the heading “Work Groups”.   


